
 

REPORT TO THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

DATE:   Regular Meeting of February 14, 2023  

TO:    Mayor Walker-Griffin and Members of the City Council   

SUBMITTED BY:  Dante Hall, City Manager 

SUBJECT:  Progress Update on the Parks Master Plan 

RECOMMENDATION ACTION: 

 

Receive an update from staff and the City’s consultant, MIG, on the progress of the Parks 

Master Plan. 

 

BACKGROUND:  

 

In September of 2022, the City entered into an agreement with MIG to complete a Parks 

Master Plan and Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Assessment for Park Facilities. 

Once complete, the Parks Master Plan and ADA Assessment will provide the information 

needed for the City to take a proactive approach over the next decade in addressing aging 

park facilities, responding to the need for inclusive parks, and anticipating the future 

recreation needs of the community. This information will support informed discussion and 

decision-making related to park needs and opportunities and allow the City to strategically 

allocate resources and leverage grant opportunities to ensure the needs of the community 

are met in the future. 

 

MIG’s scope of work include the following phases: 

 Phase 1: State of the Park System   

 Phase 2: ADA Assessment  

 Phase 3: Park Needs and Opportunities    

 Phase 4: Recommendations and Prioritization  

 Phase 5: Plan Development 

 

The project team is currently working through Phase 3 - Park Needs and Opportunities. 

This Phase will include a robust public participation and outreach effort. Attached to this 



staff report is a summary document that provides more detail on activities completed and 

activities planned. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item. 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

1. Parks and Recreation Facilities Master Plan Progress Summary  

2. Parks and Recreation Facilities Master Plan Presentation   


